Muhlenberg Township Athletic Association
General Meeting Minutes
August 27, 2012

Meeting attendance: Don Raifsnider (*), Kelli Miller (*), Jeff Bieber (*), Wendy Button (*), Cori Olmeda, Jon Moyer, Shawn
Keller, Frank Pilat (*), Sherri Fulp (*), Jenn Eberhart, Brad Coley (*), Erik Keiper, Chris Rear (*)
(*) Denotes Board Member

The meeting was called to order by Frank at 7:10pm

Treasurer's Report given by Kelli Miller
e $13,810in the account. This does not include $175 for referee fees or $500 for a field hockey tournament

Wrestling Report given by Erik Keiper
o Erik presented the wrestling budget for the 2012-13 season. He is asking for the followig:

o 50 Singlets @ approx $32 each

2 Flip A Score boards totaling $77

5 cases of mat cleaner at $125 per case

10 rolls of mat tape at $6.50 per roll

2 cases of ice packs at $13.96 per case

100 piece medical kit for $19.50

Referee fees to be announced at league meeting in November

MTAA to cover cost of between 10 & 15 boys to go to the Schoolboy Tournament. Cost TBD. Was $15

per wrestler last year

o Erik also asked that the board approve Jon Moyer as co-commissioner of wrestling.

O O O O O O O

Girls Basketball Report given by Cori Olmeda
o Cori will be checking equipment and uniforms in the next week or two to see what is needed for this season
e This year, there will be separate travel teams for 5th & 6th grade rather than combined like previous years

Boys Basketball Report - No report given. No commissioner present

Cheer Report given by Jenn Eberhart
e There is some concern over the concession stand coverage. Football parents are supposed to cover practices and
cheer parents must cover during games but, so far, the concession stand has not been open during practices.
e Parents were told, if they do not cover concession stand, the girls will not cheer.
e Some coaches need shirts

Field Hockey Report given by Wendy Button
e Practices have started
o We will be going to the Twin Valley Tournament and the Oley Tournament as we did last year.

e We are trying to schedule some scrimmages with other leagues. So far, Schuylkill Valley is the only one we have
scheduled with

Fall Ball Report given by Jeff Bieber
e Practices have started
e Games will be wrapped up by October 14
e There will be 4 or 5 games for the instructional team
e The 5 kids interested in the travel team have been moved to the instructional team which brings the total to 22.



e There are two 10U teams

Baseball Report given by Kelli Miller
e Equipment hand-ins have taken place. We are missing 1/4 of the pants that were handed out. Kelli would like to
look at parents buying their own pants for their kids from now on.
e Acoach meeting took place and it went well with some good suggestions for next year. One of which is to move
the Coach Pitch level to the small field after softball is done to get their games in more easily.

Softball Report given by Sherri Miller
o [twas discussed and decided that MTAA will not support Frank Koharcheck's 14U team for a fall team

Football Report given by Chris Rear
e All'7 teams competed in the Fall Brawl and did very well.
o Wyomissing would like us to host this coming Saturday's games instead of having them in Wyo. Chris will check
with Heather on field space

Old business - none
New business
e The board has approved continuing to have raffle tickets for each sport. They will be per family instead of per child
like they were for fall sports.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:14pm

Minutes submitted by Wendy Button, Recording Secretary



